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From the author of “The God of Small Things” comes a vividly imagined tale of for-
bidden love, a novel that spans the continent of India from the poverty of Delhi to the 
mountains of Kashmir.  The familiar and the epic combine in encounters between a 
cast of characters that desire something more – the utmost happiness even – exhibit-
ing a rebellious indignation that Roy delivers with wit and understatement.  Complex 
and passionate this novel tackles themes that find no easy way.  In “The Ministry of 
Utmost Happiness,” Arundati Roy accomplishes this with trademark intimacy, hu-
mour and satire. 

An historical page-turner set in the nineteenth century.  Young Cora Seaborne, recent-
ly widowed, takes her son to coastal Essex after the funeral.  She is not sorry to be free 
from the domineering man she married at the age of nineteen.  While touring the local 
sites, she hears tales about the fabled Essex serpent and the rumour that it has taken a 
man’s life.  Cora, an amateur naturalist, is convinced that the serpent represents a new 
species.  She is introduced to the vicar, William Ransome, who like Cora does not be-
lieve in tales of monsters.  However, he is convinced that the villagers have been taken 
by moral panic.   From these opposite points of view they find themselves bound to-
gether to uncover the truth. 
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If astrophysics and hurry aren’t words you normally think would  go together, expect 
to be pleasantly surprised and intrigued by Neil deGrasse Tyson’s latest work, Astro-
physics For People in a Hurry.  His humorous whirlwind guide to the galaxies makes 
the mysteries of the universe a little bit more understandable and accessible for the 
armchair astronaut.  Knowing that the reader’s time is short and his matter is deep, 
Tyson’s essays work as an appetising aperitif to the cosmos.  Tyson fully engages his 
readers in the conversation, all the while reaffirming the importance of science and 
space in our lives. 

Summer 2017 

Canada has many rules governing driving, all which ensure the safety of our passen-
gers and other travelers.  We do not, however, have a decree against driving while 
female, as does Saudi Arabia.  Long restrained by social mores and strict clerical 
teachings, Saudi women are starting to chafe against their travel confines.  Manal al-
Sharif unwittingly became the face of the Driving While Female movement after 
bravely posting a YouTube video of her city driving, after which she encountered ar-
rest and abuse.  Detailing her evolution from devout rule keeper to woman’s advo-
cate, al-Sharif’s Daring to Drive is a brave woman’s tale of becoming a driving force 
in her own life. 
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